May 20, 2025



NEW ORLEANS

School of Medicine

Department of Pediatrics

LSU Pediatrics Tuesday Tidbits

Welcome to the Department of Pediatrics' weekly email blast designed to deliver important department information straight to your inbox.

Visit our website

LSU Pediatrics Announcements

Recent Scholarly Activity



Dr. Kyle Fulton recently presented a poster and led a panel discussion at the

American Cleft Palate-Craniofacial Association Annual Meeting in Palm Springs. Way to go, Dr. Fulton!





Genetics' Regina Zambrano and Allergy/Immunology's Luke Wall recently published an article titled *DHX16-Associated Neuromuscular Oculoauditory Syndrome: A Novel Case* in the *American Journal of Medical Genetics* along with Medical Student Sloane Clay and Ophthalmology's Alejandro Leon. You can read the article here.

Leadership Retreat



Dr. Moulton hosted a Leadership Retreat for departmental leadership on Friday with sessions focused on communication and team building. Manning Family Children's CMO, Mark Kline, spoke about "One Voice, One Vision: Advancing Hospital-Academic Alignment Beyond Clinical Care."

FACULTY DEVELOPMENT

New video monthly

May Video: Clinical Teaching "Simplified"

As we continue our mission of providing excellent medical education, check out this video. It provides a simple, efficient, and effective method of teaching medical students and residents in a variety of clinical settings. It addresses major concerns (TIME!) and provides practical tips, and there are great references for those who would like to learn more.

https://vimeo.com/89625533

Please send any suggestions or areas of faculty development need to acree1@lsuhsc.edu.

If you are interested in other forms of Faculty Development, visit these websites:

- LSU Pediatrics Faculty Development Page
- LSUHSC GME Medical Education Development Site
- LSUHSC Faculty Development and Evaluation Committee's Tiger Bites Series
- ACGME LEARN

For questions or comments regarding Faculty Development, please contact <u>Amy Creel</u>.

Manning Family Children's Announcements

Grand Rounds

Hybrid Pediatric **Grand Rounds**



Creating a Coaching Culture in an Academic Medical Center

Wednesday, May 21st, 2025

Hospital Large Conference Rooms, Noon

You may join Pediatric Grand Rounds from your computer, tablet, or smartphone:

Zoom link: https://lsuhsc.zoom.us/j/92702233054 Meeting ID: 927 0223 3054

When you exit the Zoom meeting, you will be prompted to complete a short form to provide your name and email address. By completing the form your attendance will be counted. Thank you for your cooperation.



Jennifer Griggs, M.D., M.P.H., FACP, FASCO, is a Professor in the Department of Medicine in the Division of Hematology/Oncology and in the Department of Health Management and Policy in the School of Public Health at the University of Michigan. Her work focuses on quality of care, healthcare equity, patient-clinician communication, and end-of-life care. For the past six years, Dr. Griggs has coached physicians and physician leaders who aspire to live and lead with dignity. Known for her humor, fierce compassion, and gentle accountability, she is also a certified narrative medicine practitioner, a sought-after speaker, and an award-winning educator. She is also the host of the podcast, The Dignity Lab.

Objectives: At the conclusion of this activity, participants should be able to:

- Distinguish between coaching and mentoring, therapy, consulting, and sponsorship
- Summarize the evidence supporting coaching for physicians and give three examples of situations in which coaching might be successful
- Explain the key elements of a coaching culture in an academic medical center
- Describe the ways in which a coaching culture can address inequities in healthcare systems

Intended audience: This activity is specifically directed towards the pediatric provider, but it is open to all interested physicians, residents, medical students, nursing, and allied health professionals.

Accreditation Manning Family Children's is accredited by the Accreditation Council for Continuing Medical Education to provide continuing medical education for physicians.

Designation Manning Family Children's designates this live activity for a maximum of 1.0 AMA PRA Category 1 Credits". Physicians should claim only the credit commensurate with the extent of their participation in the activity.

CNE statement: LCMC Health Nursing Education Committee is approved as a provider of nursing continuing professional development by Louisiana State Nurses Association – Approver, an accredited approver by the American Nurses Credenticling Center's Commission on Accreditation. LSNA Provider No. 4002636

ADA Statement: In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if special accommodations are needed, place notify Denise Graham at 504-896-9431.







Administrative Rounds

Administrative Grand Rounds



Manning Family Children's Team,

Please join us for May's Administrative Grand Rounds session! The Administrative Grand Rounds is a monthly presentation series hosted by a multidisciplinary selection of leaders in both clinical and nonclinical departments throughout the hospital. All team members of Manning Family Children's are invited to attend in person or virtually via Zoom.

This session will highlight the impact of Social Services at Manning Family Children's and in the community. Click here to learn more about the topic and speakers.

1.0 CME credit and 1.0 CNE contact hour will be awarded to medical and nursing staff who attend the session and complete the post-evaluation survey. If any other discipline needs a certificate of completion for continuing education, please contact Elena Vidrine.

Topic: An Overview of Social Work at Manning Family Children's

Who: We encourage all team members of Manning Family Children's to attend.

When: Tuesday, May 20th from noon -1 pm

Location: The Large Hospital Conference Room

Zoom Link: https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87034102623?

<u>pwd=9MPlwZaKh1bbEc1tjAznsg5fHMbskd.1</u>

Password: 1234

In-Person Attendance: Scan the QR code to enter your email address. Your attendance is recorded.

Zoom Attendance: When you leave the Zoom meeting, you will be redirected to a short questionnaire in your browser. By submitting the survey, your attendance is recorded.

For all other questions, please contact Caroline Brennan at <u>caroline.brennan@lcmchealth.org</u>.

Intended audience: All members of Manning Family Children's staff and faculty, including but not limited to physicians, nurses, administrators, advanced practice providers, residents, fellows, guest services, social services, environmental services, chaplains, and campus safety.

Accreditation: Manning Family Children's is accredited by the Accreditation Council for Continuing Medical Education to provide continuing medical education for physicians. Designation Manning Family Children's designates this live activity for a maximum of 1.0 AMA PRA Category 1 Credits. Physicians should claim only the credit commensurate with the extent of their participation in the activity.

CNE statement: LCMC Health Nursing Education Committee is approved as a provider of nursing continuing professional development by Louisiana State Nurses Association - Approver, an accredited approver by the American Nurses Credentialing Center's Commission on Accreditation. LSNA Provider No. 4002636

ADA Statement: In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if special accommodations are needed, place notify Denise Graham at 504-896-9431.

Department Wellness

CHNOLA's childcare center open for children of providers/staff working at Children's Hospital (<u>flyer</u>)

LSU Pediatrics Wellness Resources (information)

Other Announcements

Latest Edition of The Pulse (link)

Resident Education

 Resident Participation in Research (<u>information</u>) - complete a shared spreadsheet with a brief description of the project you are looking for collaboration or assistance with.

Department Biostatistician

- Department Biostatistician, Dr. Zhide Fang, is available to provide biostatistical support to faculty, fellows, and residents. Please see below for revised scheduling procedures:
- 1. Email Zhide Fang at zfang@lsuhsc.edu
- 2. Provide brief explanation of the service you need and, if applicable, times you are able to meet
- 3. Dr. Fang may request additional information depending on the nature of your request
- 4. Asking simple, direct questions through email is welcome at any time, but appointments are preferred

Administrative Reminders

- Importance of Time Certification (<u>information</u>) learn more about why we certify time each month!
- Use of Non-LSUHSC Email (information)
- Download the Department Composites for the 2024-2025 academic year! (Resident, Fellow, Faculty, and Admin Staff).
- The Tulane Resident Composite for the 2024-2025 school year is available here. Faculty members who would like a laminated copy can contact Tulane's Chief Residents, Taylor Katt and Genesis Ricard.
- LSU travel policy and procedures (information)
- Download the new Clinical <u>Handbook</u> and Pediatric Clerkship <u>Objectives</u> for Faculty, Residents, and Fellows.
- Grant Support is available through an LSU/Hanover<u>collaboration</u> more information is available <u>here</u>.
- LSUHSC Library Research Resources
- EQUIP project proposal form

Department Anniversaries

Mary Pendleton, 25 years Richelle Monier, 9 years Thomas Kimball, 6 years

Share Your News!

The department wants to highlight your success! Please send any news to include in *Tuesday Tidbits* to <u>Ashley Pate</u>.



Submit information to the next Tuesday Tidbits

Looking for old newsletters?

View the *Tuesday Tidbits* archive on the department's website. (link)

Department of Pediatrics | LSUHSC

LSU Pediatrics | 200 Henry Clay Ave | New Orleans, LA 70118 US

<u>Unsubscribe</u> | <u>Update Profile</u> | <u>Constant Contact Data Notice</u>



Try email marketing for free today!